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Welcome to the Annual Parish Meeting.  For those who have not been to such a meeting before let me explain its purpose.  At the outset let me make it clear that this is not an annual meeting of the Parish Council.  By law, as Chairman of the Parish Council I am required to make this annual report and chair the meeting.  Once I have finished my report you may make any comments you like and, if so minded, propose resolutions which can be voted upon.  The Parish Council is not required to act on these resolutions, but we would be foolish not to discuss them at a Parish Council meeting.

So how is the patient: the parish?  The Community Partnership leads from the front by organising events, maintaining the flower troughs and providing Christmas trees.  Seagrove Pavilion is host to a range of activities, all of which are well supported.  The Friends of Hersey Nature Reserve is establishing itself and its future as an important tourist attraction in the Parish is to be encouraged.  The Village Regatta continues to be as successful as ever, when the weather lets it!  The Parish Council has taken on the Isle of Wight’s ground contract for the parish and those areas are well maintained.  The Seagrove Bay toilets will be replaced and the PC will keep them open all year round, something that has already happened with the old ones as they have been funded by the parish since October last year.  Old Seaview Lane was rebuilt, which was the good news, the bad news is that so many of our other roads are in an appalling state.  I would encourage everyone to report potholes to Island Roads, they are at least prompt in repairing them.

From a business perspective it has been a mixed year.  Within the villages, Seaview and Sailing, Lily’s, Seaview Beauty Clinic, Bookworm, Seaview Hotel, Vic’s, the Boathouse, the Old Fort, Dell Café, Puckpool Café, Old Post Office, Seaview Deli, Seaview Art, and the Chemist are still with us.  Ruby’s closed, but I am pleased to see it has now re-opened as the Seaview Bistro.  The future of the Roadside Inn is still not resolved as legal discussions continue as to whether or not it has changed its use from pub to a store - we can only watch and see what develops.  The Wishing Well has closed and we are currently completing the paperwork to make it an Asset of Community Value.  The Seaview Wildlife Park closed and the animals have now been dispersed to other animal attractions.  Made on the the Isle of Wight closed.  The Isle of Wight Sports Centre announced it would close this year, although there is a Community Interest Group looking at the possibility of taking it over.  LPs closed after noise complaints and the future use of the shop is uncertain.  The same can be said of Galleys.  The Priory Bay Hotel’s future is also reported to be unclear.  Of greatest concern is the future of the Post Office, currently a lodger in the Seaview Beauty Clinic.  The Post Office will cease operating on the 4th April.  Whilst a couple of potential homes for the Post Office have been mooted, nothing is set in concrete.  Further afield in the parish, the Go-Kart track seems to be successful.

What of the Parish Council – we have not closed, yet!  The year saw the departure of two councillors: Muriel Shimmen and Keith Bradford.  No by-election was forced and we welcomed two new co-opted councillors: Brian Jennings and Mark Gibbs.  Parish business was much the same as previous years.  However, the future of Harcourt Sands was finally resolved with the approval of a planning application to build 128 properties.  Planning was as busy as ever, with over 65 applications commented on – my thanks go to Councillor Diane Foxley who ably lead the Planning Sub-Committee.  Councillor Peggy Jarman also deserves thanks for her chairing of the Allotments Sub-Committee and her hands-on approach to ensuring the allotments are maintained.  It was decided that the Parish Plan needed reviewing since the data was from 2005.  Councillor Vilma Barraclough has lead a small working group of parishioners and after discussion it was decided that a Neighbourhood Plan would be too expensive, take too long to come to fruition and with no certainty of its legal standing – it has yet to be tested by any authority.  That said the PC intends to carry out a housing needs analysis, which will inform our decision making vis-à-vis the Gibb Well field proposal and the development of affordable housing elsewhere within the parish.

I would like to thank all councillors, past and present, for all their support throughout the year.  Of course I mustn’t forget the man who keeps us on the straight and narrow – our parish clerk.  His professionalism has been ably demonstrated in what has been a demanding year as we have taken over the discretionary services.

This coming year is the final one before the Parish Council stands for re-election, but I am sure that it will be no less busy than the one just gone.  We will be taking on the Puckpool Park toilets from April and that is manageable with our current finances, however, I would expect our precept to rise next year.  I hope that the Parish Council will be able to report that it has made headway over taking control of the three car parks: Puckpool Park, the Duver and Pier Road.  Let us hope that there are no more business closures.  For those who are cat owners, a new cattery should be opening in Pondwell.  My biggest concern is the number of new build houses within the parish.  The Isle of Wight Core Strategy calls for 980 houses in the Rural Service Centres and Wider Rural Areas.  So far there are extant planning permissions for 143 houses at Pondwell and Harcourt Sands, which equates to about 15%.  It seems to me that our Parish doesn’t need any more major private property developments, especially when one looks at the housing stock currently on the market.

It is to be regretted that despite the Partnership’s efforts to make the village attractive we still suffer the twin blights of dog poo and household rubbish.  All we can do is to try to put the message across to clean up as often as we can.  Sticking with messages, the parish website should be updated later in the year.
Let me finish by thanking all the unsung volunteers who support life in our two villages, without them it would be a much poorer place.
 On that note I will draw my comments to a close.
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